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The A44 in Pwllhobi is a difficult stretch of road on the North and Mid-Wales Trunk Road Agency
network. There are parts which have no footway and the elderly and children have great difficulty
crossing a very busy road which is hazardous and dangerous. | have tried to get the Police and
GoSafe Wales to have mobile speed cameras in this vicinity but they advise me that they are unable
to do so as there is no suitable location. Speeding vehicles has been a major issue in the area
especially during lockdown and this is an ideal area for a crossing point with a 20mph speed limit.
There seems to be far more heavy goods vehicles using this road as it is the main route into
Aberystwyth for all commerce such as Tesco, M&S, Morrisons etc. as well as through traffic
regularly used by Mansel Davies lorries from Pembrokeshire and others.

Thank you very much for your time.



